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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
MONDAY 11TH JUNE 2007

HEADED ITEM NO. 5(b)(ii)

Minutes of Arts, Culture, An Gaeilge, Education & Libraries

Strategic Policy Committee

Held on 19th February 2007 in the Council Chamber

Attendance

Members                     


Officials
Cllr J Hannon

Cllr M Ardagh


P Smith, Director of Community Services

Cllr G Cullen                                  B. Coman, Senior Executive Officer

Cllr C Keane



Ian Stobbart, County Librarian

Cllr J Neville                                  Aoileann Ni   Irish Officer

Cllr S O’Connor

Cllr G O’Connell

Cllr J Lahart

Cllr C Jones




B O Gaibhin                   



J Fay                                              

An Cathaoirleach Cllr. J. Hannon presided.

1. Minutes of meeting of 28th September 2006 & report of 14th December - Proposed by Cllr M. Ardagh and seconded by J. Fay and agreed.

2. Matters Arising – Agreed that any matters arising were on agenda for the meeting.
3. Farmers Market - Update
An update report on progress was given by P. Smith and B. Coman to the meeting and reported the advances that had been made in securing a Manager of the proposed market to be located at High Street Tallaght and that it was proposed to begin the Market on Friday 16th March 2007 with operating hours of 10am to 4pm.

Following a debate on a number of relative matters to which Cllrs J. Hannon, C. Keane, M. Ardagh, J. Lahart, C. Jones and J. Fay contributed the report was welcomed as a success for the Committee and it was agreed to progress as reported and an interim report after 3 months of operation be provided at a future meeting.

4. Arts Centre update

A report on progress in relation to this report was given to the meeting which indicated that the main contract was signed on Friday 9th February with Townlink Ltd and construction started on Monday 19th February 2007 with a 15 month construction period.

Progress was welcomed and following a debate to which Cllrs J Hannon, M Ardagh, C Keane, G O’Connell, and J Fay and B O Gabhin contributed the report was agreed and further agreed that a future report be presented to the committee on Supporting Community Drama.

6. Appointments to In Context 3 Per Cent for Art Programme

A presentation was available to the meeting on the programme and selection of artists which were officially launched on 6th December 2006.

It was agreed to defer this item to the next meeting having regard to the agenda items to be dealt with.

7. Library – 5 Year Development Plan
Ian Stobbart outlined the process and consultation that will be involved in the review. Following a discussion to which Cllrs S. O’Connor, C. Keane, G. Cullen, G. O’Connell and J. Hannon contributed the presentation was noted.

8. Presentation by Irish Officer Aoileann Nic Dhonnacha on “The Irish Language scheme of  SDCC”
Aoilleann ni Dhonncha presented the Irish Language Scheme for South Dublin County Council – Sceim na Gaeilge.

Following debate to which Cllrs M Ardagh, S. O’Connor, C. Keane, G. O’Connell and J. Hannon and B O Gaibhin contributed the report was noted 

The meeting then ended at 7.20pm
